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Dear Parents and Friends,

It was tremendous seeing so many parents attending our Parent
Information evening last night. Teachers may have mentioned our
investment as a school in the Essential Assessment platform for
2024. This platform supports learning in Mathematics and English
from K-6 and delivers a whole school approach to summative and
formative assessment for Australian schools. Each teacher pre-
assesses each student within each strand or sub-strand of the NSW
Syllabus. This testing has been undertaken across all our classes.
 
Student results are then automatically compiled advising the
teacher of each student’s current progression point or level and a
report of the achievement standards that each student has
understood and misunderstood. This allows and supports targeted
teaching and gap filling for any misconceptions students may
have. Work is aligned to the children’s level of achievement
supporting their misunderstandings and providing work to
consolidate their learning.  

Essential Assessment will improve the school's ability to differentiate
our Mathematics and English content for the individual, group and
whole class as it utilises students' results and creates a tailored
paper-based and online curriculum.   

Notices
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My Numeracy and My Literacy is a differentiated and personalised practice assessment model
with an interactive teaching and learning function that enables students to progress through each
of their current misunderstandings at their own pace. In addition, this function can be used as
additional work at home for students wanting further extension and practice.

The post assessment will allow teachers to accurately report on your child’s academic level and
growth. This will also provide our school with improved data on students’ growth and
achievement as they progress through each year level.

Highlights of the program:
Individualised support for each student from K-6
Accurate formative and summative data on students, classes and whole school
Extension opportunities
Increased student motivation and enjoyment through goals and trophies

For our children needing support in Mathematics this targeted intervention is ideal and for our
students requiring extension in Mathematics the outcomes are covered up to a Year 10 level. We
look forward to sharing more detailed information with you over the 2024 school year.

8 Tips For Dealing With Anxiety and Separation 
It’s normal for children to feel nervous about starting or returning to school. With new teachers
and classmates to meet, new environments and routines to get used to, and new skills to learn,
each term can bring with it a sense of change and uncertainty.

The good news is, there are lots of things you can do to help your child manage back-to-school
anxiety and reduce its impact on their mental health, learning and wellbeing. Get started with
these eight tips for helping your child manage back-to-school anxiety.

ICEBREAKERS
We are looking forward to seeing you all at our Icebreaker event on Saturday 9th March. This is
a very relaxed family event and more details can be found in the P & F news. I especially
encourage our Kindergarten families to come along. We will have a Kindergarten gathering
space set up so that you can easily connect with other parents from your year group. 

https://emergingminds.com.au/resources/8-tips-to-help-your-child-manage-back-to-school-anxiety/?audience=practitioner
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P&F GENERAL MEETING: This will be held on Wednesday 13th March at 7:00pm in the
school library. All parents are welcome.

CLASS PARENT MEETING: We will be holding a brief meeting before the P&F meeting at
6:30pm for all class parents. Thanks to the parents who have volunteered for this role in 2024.
We now have all classes covered. 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL: The school Swimming Carnival is this Friday 23rd February at Pymble
Pool. This is always a great community event. Thank you to the parents who have volunteered
to help. Please ensure children are wearing sunscreen and have their swimmers underneath
their sports uniform. Sandshoes/joggers need to be worn to school for safety purposes.  
 
CALLING FOR OUR COMMUNITY MEMBERS TO SHARE THEIR EXPERTISE AND TIME
WITH OUR STUDENTS

Thankyou for the responses so far from our community. We have had an offer of working with
students around horticulture and landscape design. We have also had a parent who works in
an exciting and growing area of IT that uses AI/automation. We know this will spark the
interest of many students. The staff will also benefit from one of our parents trained in adult
meditation during Wellbeing Week. 

As part of our ASPIRE program we have welcomed many mentors from our community into the
school to work with small groups of students over the last five years. We have had parents
sharing their expertise in Art, Mathematics, STEM including 3D Design/Printing and Drone
challenges. We have also welcomed experts from outside the school community to share
knowledge around Engineering and Astrophysics. This is a call out to all members of our
community to help us connect with experts in their field. We are looking for any areas of
interest. You might be only able to spare one or two visits or alternatively be available for a
number of sessions over a longer period of time. If you can offer your time or know of others
that may be interested please contact me directly to discuss. 
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Jayne Wheen
Principal

PARENT MESSAGES TO THE OFFICE 
Could I please ask for your support in helping us to reduce the number of interruptions to
classrooms during school hours. Each time a parent contacts the office to pass on a message to
their child/children it means that the teacher needs to stop teaching to respond to these
messages. As a way of limiting these interruptions, we will now be calling children down to the
office at 2:55pm to receive any messages at the end of the day. Where possible please inform
your child/children in advance of their pick up procedures. Of course we do understand that last
minute changes do occur. 

Children should not be leaving school early or during school hours to attend extracurricular
activities unless these have been approved by the school. While parents are legally responsible
for the regular attendance of their children, school staff members monitor student attendance
daily, including part or whole day absences, as a consequence of both their duty of care and
legislative requirements. Please do not pick your children up early for convenience reasons as
this works against the schools attendance requirements and interrupts the learning of other
students. 

WET WEATHER
Could I please request that all children have a raincoat in their bags for wet weather. Umbrella’s
are not allowed at school as they can be very dangerous around other children. You can buy
raincoats from Kmart, Lowes, Target and Cowan & Lewis.
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Year 3 and older- Sacrament of Confirmation is Friday 28th June 2024. 

Year 4 and older- Reconciliation and First Eucharist. 

First Eucharist is 21st/22nd September.

All times to be confirmed. If you have any questions, please contact: 

Gerri Hadwen
Sacramental Coordinator

PHONE:         02 9144 6998
EMAIL: sacraments@corpuschristi.com.au

Please note the following dates for
Sacraments at Corpus Christi Catholic Church
for 2024. If you have a child or sibling that
wishes to make their Sacraments and they
have been baptised, please see the following
information.

Sacraments 2024

Please keep the children in Year 4 and above in your prayers
as they prepare in the coming weeks for their First
Reconciliation.

Reconciliation will be held on Saturday 23rd March at
9.30am and 3.30pm. 

mailto:sacraments@corpuschristi.com.au


Penny Delmage
Religious Education Coordinator

Family Rock Mass Term 1  

We look forward to seeing many of our families at our first whole
school Rock Mass for the year. It will be on Sunday 24th March (Palm
Sunday) at 5pm in the church. It will be led by Year 6 and Kindy who
will participate in a special reading of the Gospel. 

We would love to see as many Kindy and Year 6 children attending as
possible. Please RSVP here by Friday 8th March if you would like
your child to be considered for a specific part in the Mass as teachers
will need to allocate this well in advance. This way teachers will have
time to prepare the children for this special Mass.  

Family Rock Mass dates for your Calendar 

https://forms.office.com/r/1dxVLQ3LSU
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Sutton Cup - Boys Primary Schools Competition

The 2024 Sutton Cup will be taking place later this month, with Corpus Christi registering two
teams in the competition. Spanning over two exciting days, The Sutton Cup looks to bring
schools together across the Northern Suburbs of Sydney to engage in a friendly and
supportive day of football fun. Although Corpus Christi would love to have all students
participate in the event, only boys from stage 2 and 3 can register for the event. Additionally,
due to a maximum number of students per team being implemented by the tournament
organisers, the school will be hosting tryouts as we have received a large scale of interest from
students. For more information about these tryouts, a Compass note has been released with
more details.

Corpus Christi Swimming Carnival 2024

The Corpus Christi Swimming Carnival is fast approaching with students
beginning their war cry chants this week. Thank you to all parents who have
registered their children in the appropriate races they would like to participate
in. Just a reminder to parents that students are allowed to withdraw from an
event on the day, however, they cannot decide to take up an event on the day.
This means that students can only participate in the events they have been
registered to swim in. 

North Shore District Softball 

A huge congratulations to Annabelle Moriarty who attended her North Shore District
Presentation night at the start of the month. Annabelle walked away with the U12 best batter
award which is a huge achievement. To add to this, Annabelle’s efforts were noticed by North
Shore District Softball Association, with her skills helping her in being selected to represent the
U12 NSDA Representative team at the upcoming State Championships. This achievement adds
to the already impressive list of accomplishments within the sport, and we cannot be any
prouder of her dedication to improving her craft. Well done, Annabelle.

Lisa Sargent
PDHPE Specialist & Sport Coordinator
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Calling all Library lovers. If you would like to volunteer in the
Library this year to help with shelving of books, covering books,
checking books out to students and scanning returns, I would
love to hear from you. I welcome all parents who are interested in
helping to volunteer. We can work out best times for everyone
according to your availability. 
Please contact me at liz.williams@dbb.catholic.edu.au if you
would like to volunteer or have any enquiries. 

Library Bags: Apologies for the current lack of stock of Library Bags in the Office. We
hope to be receiving new stock within the next two weeks and Belinda will send a
Compass notification to advise when they arrive. In the meantime, children can bring
any bag to transport their Library books in. Please encourage your child to borrow
each week – we have so many lovely books to share in our Library. 

Liz Williams 
Teacher Librarian 

mailto:liz.williams@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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 NAPLAN 2024 – Years 3 and 5 

 

NAPLAN (National Assessment Program – Literacy and
Numeracy) time is drawing near again for Years 3 and 5
students with testing set this year for Term 1 Week 6, Wed
13th – Fri 15th March.

The results of these assessments aim to provide diagnostic information for parents
and teachers about each student’s performance in literacy and numeracy. The
assessments are earlier this year so that results and important data about student
learning may be accessed as early as possible. 

At Corpus Christi we use the NAPLAN data to help teachers identify students who
require greater challenges or additional support and to identify strengths and
weaknesses in teaching programs and set goals in literacy and numeracy. 

Throughout the year, our students undertake a wide range of assessments which
enable us to build a strong profile of their learning needs and strengths. NAPLAN is
designed to provide one of the measures of a child’s progress. It is completed in
Term 1 (as above) and results are provided later in the year. 

All NAPLAN assessment this year will be presented in the ONLINE format except for
Year 3 Writing, which is in pen and paper format. 

School iPads will be provided to all students to complete the assessment, even if
they usually bring their own devices. All devices have been checked and aligned to
minimum standards for successful participation in the assessments. 

All students are required to bring their own headphones each day of the
assessment period. 

Students who are absent for any of the assessments will be provided with make up
sessions as soon as possible after their absence. The assessment window closes on
Monday, 26th March. All assessments must be completed by this date and any
student unable to complete assessments by 26th March will be marked as absent.
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NAPLAN Assessment Timetable 

Students will be well prepared for the assessments with teaching and learning
experiences practising the skills and content of the assessments, as well as practice in
the format of the assessments and targeted writing sessions weekly for both Years 3
and 5 from Week 3 to consolidate on last year’s learning. Students can also access the
Public Demonstration Site here to practise a variety of questions in the online format. 
A wealth of additional information regarding NAPLAN can be found here.   

Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher or myself if you have any
enquiries about NAPLAN in 2024. 

Liz Williams 
Teacher Librarian 

https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support/
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Stage 3 have started the term with beginning their own ‘Passion Project’ in Music.

It is an opportunity for students to work on something that interests them in Music, that they
are passionate about, or that they want to learn more about. 

We spent time in class brainstorming, and I asked students to come up with a list of ideas
using Lee Araoz’s framework, “Four Pathways to Genius.”  From there, students were asked to
narrow down their list to one great idea. 

The students have been given four weeks to work on their projects during Music. 

Here is a taste of some projects:

Learning to play the piano.

How did Tina Turner’s performance/style contribute to her success as a performer?

How did Beethoven create world-wide piano pieces even when he was deaf and how did it
impact him and his pieces? How would it be different today?

How did a folk tale become the popular musical composition ‘Swan Lake’ which is loved by
everyone?

Enjoy a talk-show with different musicians

Using a 3D printer to put in the sounds and singing of Bad Habits

What was the impact of 80s music, and how did it create change?

And yes, there is one or two Taylor Swift Passion Projects!

Students have voice and choice, they get to ask questions, they are creating, and they own
the learning process. We would love to share what we learn with our parents, grandparents
and other students.

WHEN: Wednesday, Week 7, 2:10pm (after lunch)
WHERE: AP Room

STAGE 3 MUSIC PASSION PROJECTS

Gemma Archer
Music Teacher
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Congratulations to our new SRC Member for
Semester 1 2024



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3CORPUS CORNER 
Debating Win!

𝗦𝗗𝗔 𝗗𝗲𝗯𝗮𝘁𝗶𝗻𝗴 𝗥𝗼𝘂𝗻𝗱 𝟭 - 𝗙𝗶𝗿𝘀𝘁 𝗱𝗲𝗯𝗮𝘁𝗲 𝘄𝗶𝗻 𝗳𝗼𝗿 𝟮𝟬𝟮𝟰!
On Friday evening, our Primary A and Primary B teams had their first debate this year
at Trinity Grammar.

Their topic was: 'Schools should not group students based on ability'. Our teams were
assigned the Negative side to argue. 

Both teams cooperated well to refute the argument and were confident and eloquent
in their speeches. Primary B came away with a win this week.

Well done to both teams!

SHROVE TUESDAY
Visit from Matt Cross - Member from Davidson MP and Kelly Sloane - Member from
Vaucluse MP 

Year 6 had a special visit today from our local member of Parliament Matt Cross and
the member for Vaucluse, Kellie Sloane. They spoke with Year 6 about leadership and
debating tips, how to overcome nerves when public speaking and the importance of
being an upstander for important issues and even friendships. The best piece of
advice was how the most impressive leaders are those that see something that
needs to be done and they just get it done!
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We hope everyone is settling into the new school year well. 

We are pleased to present our celebration of the new school year to welcome everyone
to the school and get together as a community.

🎪 Welcome Back to School Circus Extravaganza! 🎪

It's time to shake off those holiday vibes and leap into an exciting new school year with
joy, laughter, and community.

9th of March, 17:00 - 19:30

🎈 Fun-Filled Activities for Everyone 🎈

Hotdogs & Fairy Floss: Savory bites or sweet treats? Why not both? Enjoy classic
hotdogs and melt-in-your-mouth fairy floss.

Cool down and chill out with icy slushies – a hit among kids and adults alike.

With lots of varied options, there's plenty to keep everyone engaged and entertained.

👫  This is the perfect opportunity to catch up with old friends, make new ones, and
strengthen our wonderful community. 

We hope to see you all there.

📢 General Meeting Alert!   

Don't forget our General Meeting on the 13th of March at 7 pm in the school library. Your
presence and input are valuable as we discuss plans and ideas for our community and
school.

Be part of our community by joining
https://www.facebook.com/groups/404239497029703/.

Stay updated, share your thoughts, and connect with fellow members.

From your 
P and F Committee
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If you would like If you would like to keep up to date with the latest P and F news please join our
Facebook group at https://www.facebook.com/groups/404239497029703/to keep up to date with the

latest P and F news please join our Facebook group at Your paragraph text

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F404239497029703%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cbelinda.camilleri2%40dbb.catholic.edu.au%7Cc2ec926258d7445c82d008dc2704e983%7Cf75637e9e6ec490b9a69bfcd7e0dafaf%7C0%7C0%7C638428149309893393%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Hsd9x5qLHDznZNMIN8j6SxNsJbKu91mQT4eqnPHsMQY%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/groups/404239497029703/
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This term, Year 4 have created some very interesting and
creative artworks. Inspired by the art movement of ‘Surrealism’,
students were challenged to create a vast array of artworks
using an assortment of mediums and techniques. These
included “Cerealism” an artwork where students juxtaposed an
ordinary image of a cereal box into a contrasting piece of
artwork. With “Blast From the Past” students used textas, paint
and oil pastels to create an artwork using the humble Nutella
Bottle. “Larger Than Life”, challenged the students, requiring
them to enlarge a section of a confectionary logo using a scale
and assortment of materials. Finally inspired by Pop Art,
students created a collage of their name.  

This term, Year 4 have created some very interesting and
creative artworks. Inspired by the art movement of ‘Surrealism’,
students were challenged to create a vast array of artworks
using an assortment of mediums and techniques. These
included “Cerealism” an artwork where students juxtaposed an
ordinary image of a cereal box into a contrasting piece of
artwork. With “Blast From the Past” students used textas, paint
and oil pastels to create an artwork using the humble Nutella
Bottle. “Larger Than Life”, challenged the students, requiring
them to enlarge a section of a confectionary logo using a scale
and assortment of materials. Finally inspired by Pop Art,
students created a collage of their name.  

YEAR 4 NEWS

NOTICES
Corpus Christi St Ives Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) is looking for
casual educators. 

If you are interested in casual afternoon employment, working with 5-12 year
old children and educators, please contact Annette Harman and/or Angela
Hudson on Centre Number: 0478 712 469. 

Our email address is:
oshc.stives@catholiccaredbb.org.au

We look forward to meeting you and providing you with a complete job
description.

mailto:oshc.stives@catholiccaredbb.org.au

